At the Annual General Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 8th May 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)

   Mr. B. Barber

               Mr. A. Parry   
               Mr. M. Quine

   Mr. J. Steel

               Mr. Mrs V. Swinburn  


   Mr. M.Wedd
    

               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Cllr. R. Bass, Cllr. A. Davies, Cllr. P Swinburn, Mrs. A Carver, Mrs J. Faiers
Declaration of Interests:   Mr Wedd in planning application 12/00546/HOU.
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved that Mrs. Beard be re-elected Chairman. 
Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Parry and seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved that Mr. Simmonds be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mrs Swinburn and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mr Barber should continue as Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: The sub committee would consist of Mr. Wedd, (Chairman) Mr. Simmonds and Mr. Parry.

Allotments: The sub committee would comprise Mr Steel and Mr Quine. 
Hallow Charity:  Mrs Faiers would represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Representative to be considered at the June meeting.
Parish / Neighbourhood Plan: Members of the Parish Council on the steering committee would be Mr Simmonds, Mrs Beard, Mrs. Swinburn, Mr. Wedd and Mr Bass.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd April 2012 and the special meeting held on 16th April 2012, having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman, subject to the addition of an addendum to the minutes of the 16th April meeting. 

Matters arising: 

Vicarage Green:  The chairman thanked Mr. Wedd for his work throughout the year on the Vicarage Green.

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mrs Beard thanked Mr Barber for his work on behalf of the parish. There was concern about uncontrolled dogs on a footpath off Peachley Lane. If the owner is identified, the clerk to write asking that the dogs be controlled.
Highways: An email from Dave Lavender concerning proposals for Bell Lane drainage was read out by the clerk. It was thought that the proposals would not address the problem and Mr Wedd would formulate a response. The ongoing flooding problems on the B4204 by the food factory should also be addressed. Other problems reported were:-
1) A broken water cover in the pavement on Martley Road by Heathfield House
2) Dangerous pot holes remain in Martley Road through the village.

3) There is a blocked drain outside Windrush, Hallow Lane.

4) Large puddles form on the junction of Bell Lane and Martley Road near the Bell Inn.

The clerk to report above to highways. 

Cllr Davies reported that neither the verge parking in Hallow Lane nor the parking in Peachley Gardens could be addressed by the county council. He also advised that a meeting would be held to advise parish councils of the WCC position with regard to additional bus services.
Allotments:  It was reported that all the plots were let.
Anti Social Behaviour:  There were reports of various thefts in the village.
Parish Plan:  Nothing to report.

Village Hall: It was reported that the roofing work was going well and that it would be substantially complete this week.
SWDP/Neighbourhood Planning: Several members had attended the Localism seminar run by MHDC and reported that there would be an opportunity for parish councils to provide services such as grass cutting, street cleaning etc. It was agreed that when the Parish Plan sub-committee meets and identified areas of concern in respect of Neighbourhood Planning an MHDC representative would be invited to attend to answer questions. It was agreed that the clerk would endeavour to obtain a hard copy of the MHDC monthly newsletter.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Dag Smith expressed concern about the level of public participation in the operation of the parish council. There was discussion about how to increase interest and involvement in the parish council. The possibility of including advertising in the village newsletter was also considered.
Correspondence: 
1) WCC – Waste Core Strategy



            20th April 2012

2) Cllr Davies – Bids for footway improvements


4th April 2012

It was agreed that the footway on Martley Road, from Church Lane to the Post Office was the top priority for repair – the clerk to advise Cllr Davies

3) Cllr Davies – Bids for Divisional Fund Scheme


5th April 2012

Members were asked to consider possible bids for funds.

Planning applications for consideration:
12/00481/FUL, Elgar’s Birthplace, Crown East Lane               Recommend: Approval

12/00546/HOU, Montfort, Bell Lane:-

Unable to comment on the application because there was insufficient information on the drawings. It was not possible to determine the location of the garage, the construction materials used, the construction of the drive and how the building and the drive would be drained. It was agreed that the comments would be copied to the district councillors and that the clerk would write to the Communities and Local Government minister drawing his attention to the concerns highlighted in this and other planning applications about the omission of dimensions on drawings.


Decisions:


12/00259/HOU, 33 Peachley Gardens          Approved

12/00249/HOU, 13 Rectory Close                Approved
12/00130/FUL, Peachley Court
          Approved

Appeal:

11/01327/CLE, Woodend, Crown East Lane: Appeal against enforcement notice. Planning inspectorate ref APP/J1860/C/12/2174258, comments by 7th June 2012

Finance: a) Accounts for payment
It was proposed by Mr Parry, seconded by Mr. Steel and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Graham Computer Services – supply 2 no road signs for the common    £314.40

2. P & EM – Provide safety survey of play area, 3/5/2012

          £120.00

3. Mrs Veronica Swinburn – Jubilee Party expenses


          £150.00

4. Mr Maurice Wedd – Repair Vicarage Green Play equipment

£15.40
5. Mrs J Wilson – WI donation for Newsletter distribution     
          £100.00
5. Nora Parsons Day Centre – Annual Donation


          £300.00

6. Broadheath PCC – Annual contribution, Churchyard Maintenance     £2,000.00


b) To consider the Parish Council’s insurance:

It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved that the three year agreement from Came and Company in the sum of £963.13 per annum should be accepted.
            c) Audit 2011/2012: The draft accounts had been circulated for member’s information. It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved to:-

(a) Accept the draft accounts

(b) Accept the audit plan

(c) Appoint Mr. Norman Bennett as the Internal Auditor

(d) Approve the Annual Governance Statement.

(e) The appointed date for audit is the 18th June 2012.

AOB: No report.
Date of Next meetings:  11th June 2012 at 7.30pm.                     
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